

UQFL351 Nancy Bonnin Collection

Size 3 boxes

Contents Research notes, books, correspondence, photographs, and newspaper

clippings related to Nancy Bonnin's introduction to the 1975 University of Queensland Press edition of David Hennessey's *The dis-honourable* and to her 1985 book *Katie Hume on the Darling Downs*. Also included is an essay on Hennessey's The Outlaw entitled 'The Australian Bushranger: Cultural

Catalyst'.

Date range 1968 to 2002

Biography Nancy Bonnin is the editor of *Katie Hume on the Darling Downs* (1985) and

was formerly the Manager of the Fryer Library.

Notes Open access

Related manuscript material held in UQFL10 Hume Collection.

Box 1

Hogan, Janet, Historic Toowoomba, National Trust of Queensland, 1977, 36p

Hamer-Howorth, John, *The History of the First Anglican Church on the Darling Downs – founded 1850.* nd, 41 p

John Oxley Library, Settlement of the Colony of Queensland: A seminar by the John Oxley Library, 1978, Brisbane Library Board of Queensland

Colquhoun, Mary B., *My Family Chronicle*, 56p (includes a letter from Mary Colquhoun to Nancy Bonnin, 18 Jun 1986, 2 p)

History of Toowoomba...a series of articles: series one – Urban Industries, compiled by R.Dansie, Toowoomba Education Centre, nd, 2 copies

History of Toowoomba...a series of articles: series two – Rural Industries, compiled by R.Dansie, Toowoomba Education Centre, 1978

Maelstrom, October 1975, (Special edition of Centenary Heights High School Magazine to mark The Centenary of State Education 1875-1975)

Folder 1

Entitled 'The Letters', 1p

Last updated: 12/06/2013

Handwritten notes entitled 'Alice's Journal: 1866', 3p

Handwritten photocopied letters, 3p



Picture of woman and cradle, 1p Handwritten notes entitled 'Anna Kate Fowler', 3p Index prepared by John Johnston, 5p

Folder 2: Katie Hume

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from J.A. Herbert, 1 Mar 1989, 1p

Letter to Julie Brown from J.A. Herbert, 1 Mar 1989, 1p

Letter to Jennifer Herbert from Julie Brown, editor, Simon & Schuster, 1p (has extracts from Katie Hume's diary, 1866-1871, to be used in *The Australian Country Diary 1990*, 3p)

Letter 18/04/95 addressed to Nancy Bonnin from Brenda Tait (USQ Press)

(has extracts from Katie Hume's diary, 1866-1871, to be used in the *Australian Country Diary* 1996, 12 p)

Folder 3

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Jenny (Darling Downs Institute Press), 27 Feb 1987, with attached receipt, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Jenny (Darling Downs Institute Press), 24 October 1986, 1p Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Gail Lipke, 22 Oct 1986, 1p (has an attached clipping from the Toowoomba Chronicle, 22 Oct 1986)

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Beris Broderick (Toowoomba Historical Society), 23 Sep 1986, 1p Extract from the *Toowoomba Chronicle*, 14 Sep 1940, page 4 regarding Mr Bertram C. Hume, 2p Index to *Katie Hume on the Darling Downs*, prepared by John Johnston, 6p Handwritten notes, 2p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Meg Cook (Archives Librarian, Resource Materials Centre, Darling Downs Institute of Advanced Education), 12 Sep 1978, 1p

Handwritten note to Nancy Bonnin from John Johnston, 20 Nov 1985, 1p

Folder 4

Last updated: 12/06/2013

Newspaper clipping from *The Australian*, 25 Oct 1985, 2 copies (review of *Katie Hume on the Darling Downs* by Susan Cullinan)

Newspaper clipping from the *Toowoomba Chronicle*, regarding Katie Hume and the publishing of Nancy Bonnin's book *Katie Hume on the Darling Downs: A Colonial Marriage*, 10 Oct 1985, 1p

Magazine clipping from *University News*, regarding the launch of *Katie Hume on the Darling Downs: A Colonial Marriage*, 9 Oct 1985, 2 copies

Newspaper cutting from *The Courier Mail*, regarding the launch of *Katie Hume on the Darling Downs*, 27 Oct 1985, 1p

Newspaper cutting from *The Courier Mail*, 29 Mar 1986, 1p (review of *Katie Hume on the Darling Downs* by Peta Koch) (2 copies)



Newspaper article from the *Queensland Teachers Journal*, 4 Jun 1986, 1p regarding Katie Hume 04/06/86, Photocopied newspaper article from the Queensland Teachers Journal, 1p (review of *Katie Hume on the Darling Downs*)

Photocopied article from the *Toowoomba Chronicle*, 19 Oct 1985, 1p regarding Nancy Bonnin's book *Katie Hume on the Darling Downs: A Colonial Marriage*

Newspaper clipping from *The Sunday Mail*, 5 Jan 1986, 1p (Top seller list with Nancy Bonnin's *Katie Hume on the Darling Downs: A Colonial Marriage* at number four) (2 copies and photocopy)

Folder 5

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Brenda Tait (USQ Press), 10 Mar 1994, 1 p

Facsimile to Brenda Tait (University Press) from Katie Stackhouse (editor Transworld Publishers), 10 Feb 1994, 7p (includes extracts from *Katie Hume on the Darling Downs*)

Photocopied Legal Document entitled 'Based on minimum approved book contract – The Australian Society of Authors', signed by Nancy Bonnin, nd, 4p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Mary Colguboun, 23 May 1986, 2p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from John Doherty (Associate Head, External and Continuing Education, Darling Downs Institute of Advanced Education), 9 Jan 1986, 1p (re: royalties)

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Dr W K Timmins (Associate Head, External and Continuing Education, Darling Downs Institute of Advanced Education), 25 Aug 1988, 1p (re: royalties)

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Dr A C Courtice, 11 Apr 1988, 1p (with compliments note attached from Jenny H at Darling Downs Institute Press)

Handwritten letter to Mrs J.A. Herbert from Nancy Bonnin, 23 Jan 1988,1p (re: the diary of William Davies and the possibility of its being published by the Darling Downs Institute Press)

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Mrs J.A. Herbert, 21 Jan 1988, 1p (enclosing diary of William Davies for review)

Handwritten notes, 1p

Last updated: 12/06/2013

Handwritten letter to Nancy Bonnin from John Shirton?, 14 Jun 1987, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Jenny Herbert?, 9 Jun 1987, 1p, (on Darling Downs Institute Press letterhead)

Letter to John Johnston from J.A.Herbert, 9 Jun 1987, 1p (Darling Downs Institute Press letterhead)

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Dr. R. Hunter (Associate Head (Resources), Division of External and Continuing Education, Darling Downs Institute of Advanced Education), 30 Jan 1987, 1p (re: royalties)

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Beris Broderick (on Toowoomba Historical Society letterhead), 2 Dec 1986, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Don Hill?, 21 Jun 1986, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Alan Herrmann (Darling Downs Institute of Advanced Education), 11 Jul 1986, 1 p (re: Public Lending Right)



Letter to Nancy Bonnin from John Doherty (Darling Downs Institute of Advanced Education), 21 Jul 1986, 1 p (re: royalties)

List of handwritten names, 1p (in pencil)

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Cecily Flanagan, 4 Feb 1986, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Hope Hume, 22 Feb 1982, 1p (Airmail letter)

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Don Hill, 23 Jan 1986, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Don Hill, 14 Jan 1986, 1p (has attached envelope)

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Don Hill, 19 Jan ?, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Molly Edwards, 21 Nov ?, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Craig Munro (UQP), 28 Nov 1985, 1p

Folder 6

Pamphlet information for 1986/87 Public Lending Right Program

Index prepared by John Johnson, 5p

Typed paper entitled Acknowledgements, 1p, 2 copies

Typed paper entitled '1985 Natural Hazard Deaths', 2p

University News, number 247, 9 Oct 1985, (Pages have been removed)

Review of *A Bride's Experiment: a story of Australian Bush Life*, by Charles J. Mansford and J.A. Inglebright, 1p. (Nancy Bonnin editor- has attached 2p of handwritten notes regarding this book)

Folder 7

Last updated: 12/06/2013

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Don Hill, 29 Sep 1976?, 1p (has attached Sunday Mail article on Harlaxton House, 18 Jul 1976 and article (source unknown) on Mon Repos, Bundaberg) (includes envelope)

Postcard to Nancy Bonnin from Hope Hume, 25 Jun 1985, (Portugal)

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Don Hill, 7 Oct ?, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Vernon White (Darling Downs Institute of Advanced Education), 3 Aug 1983, 1p

Contract between Nancy Bonnin and The Darling Downs Institute Press, nd, 4p

Extract from *Katie Hume on the Darling Downs: A Colonial Marriage, Letters of a Colonial Lady,* 1866-1871 edited by Nancy Bonnin, Darling Downs Institute Press, 1985, 1 p

Pamphlet entitled 'Sandstone and Cedar: Mark Brelsford's second book of sketches'

Invitation for book launch of *Katie Hume on the Darling Downs: A Colonial Marriage*, addressed 'Dear Friends' from Allan Herrmann (Darling Downs Institute Press), 28 Aug 1985, 1 p (2 copies)

Book Proof for *Katie Hume on the Darling Downs* (includes a handwritten letter to Nancy Bonnin from Darling Downs Institute Press)

Minimum approved book contract (The Australian Society of Authors), blank copy, 6p



Handwritten draft of letter from Nancy Bonnin to Professor Vernon White (Darling Downs Institute Press), 22 Aug 1983, 1p

Minimum approved book contract (The Australian Society of Authors), contract between Nancy Bonnin and Darling Downs Institute Press, 30 Sep ?, 6p

Handwritten letter to Nancy Bonnin from John Lenneberg (Darling Downs Institute Press), 25 Jul 1983, 1 p

Phone Message to Nancy Bonnin? From B?,1p, (regarding the mailing of contract and manuscript)

Handwritten author notes, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from John Lenneberg (Marketing Officer, Darling Downs Institute Press), 1 Jul 1983, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from John Lenneberg (Darling Downs Institute Press), 16 Mar 1983, 1p

Handwritten draft of letter to John Lenneberg from Nancy Bonnin, 23 Jun 1983, 1p

Handwritten note (on UQ memorandum paper), nd, 1p

Photocopy of Katie Hume's letter to 'Mer', 18/11/1866, 2p

Handwritten letter to Nancy Bonnin from A.J. Peppercorn, 15 Sep 1982, 1p (2 small attached handwritten notes)

Guide Map of the Area of Covent Garden, London

Copy of certificate of marriage of Walter Hume and Anna Kate (Katie) Hume, 11 Oct 1886, 1 p Handwritten notes, 2p

Postcard, London Central Market Building, Covent Garden (not written on)

Photocopied extracts from Walter Hume's diary, 19 Apr 1910, 1p

Photocopied extracts from Walter Hume's diary, 20 Apr 1910, 1p

Handwritten notes, 1p (on Strand Palace Hotel London letterhead)

Handwritten letter to Nancy Bonnin from Hope Hume, 5 Feb 1983, 2p

Handwritten letter to Nancy Bonnin from Hope Hume, 20 Sep 1982, 1p

Postcard: Aerial view of St.Paul's Cathedral (not written on)

Photocopy of photograph of Hume family gathering (lists people in the photograph)

Photocopy of Hume family letter?, nd, 4 p

Last updated: 12/06/2013

Typed page of notes on Fowler, compiled by Bertram Hume, nd, 1 p

Photocopy of *Reader's Digest* article 'Everything lovely in Covent Garden', Sep 1980, 2p

Contents page for Katie Hume on the Darling Downs: A Colonial Marriage, nd, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Duncan Waterson (Macquarie University), 7 Apr 1982, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Walter Spundy (has an attached agreement with Darling Downs Institute of Advanced Education, not filled out), 28 Apr 1981, 2p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from J.A.Herbert, 17 Nov 1980, 1p

Blank agreement from the Australian Society of Authors for Minimum approved book contract, 6p



Cover letter for contract which the Australian Society of Authors officially recommends to its members and to Australian Publishers, Jun 1981, 1p

Australian Society of Authors Newsletter, December 1981, 8p

Australian Society of Authors Newsletter, June 1981, 1p

Australian Society of Authors Newsletter, June 1981, 2p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Walter Spundy (Darling Downs Institute Press), 27 Feb 1981, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Michael Costigan (Australian Council),12 Feb 1981, 1p

Handwritten draft of letter to secretary of Australian Society of Authors from Nancy Bonin, nd, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Walter Spundy, 9 Mar 1981, 1p

Letter to Walter Spundy from Bryce Thornton (Project Officer, Australian Council), 5 Mar 1981, 1p

Letter to Walter Spundy from Nancy Bonnin?, 17 Feb 1981, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Walter Spundy (Darling Downs Institute Press), 25 Jun 1980, 1p

Preface for Darling Downs Studies, written by Maurice French, Editor, 1978, 1p

Photocopied pages from *Australian Book Review*, Jul 1979, with reviews of Mark Brelsford's *Land of the Leslies* and *Darling Downs Studies*, pp31-32

Handwritten notes marked 'Letters', 1p

Handwritten draft of letter addressed to Walter Spundy from Nancy Bonnin, 2 Jan 1981, 2p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from J.A. Herbert, 19 Dec 1980, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from P. Wood (Secretary of Darling Downs Institute Press), 12 May 1980, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Walter Spundy (Head of Darling Downs Institute Press), 29 Aug 1980, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Michael Costigan (Director Australia Council), 15 May 1978, 1p

Newspaper cutting entitled '\$15,000 For Projects and Awards to Australian Writers', nd, 1p

Folder 8

Last updated: 12/06/2013

Three photographs marked p178, 120%, p4, 100% and 84%

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Jenny? (Darling Downs Institute Press), 24 Dec 1986, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Felicity Siro (Library Project Officer, Public Lending Right Scheme), 22 Jan 1987, 1p

Handwritten letter to Nancy Bonnin from Don Hill, 1 Dec 1986, 1p

Typed sheets on the location of "The Residency", corner of Brisbane Road and Steel Street, Drayton, the home of Walter and Katie Hume –1866-1871 (Toowoomba Historical Society), nd, 3p

"The Story of the Royal Bull's Head Inn" written by The National Trust of Queensland (Toowoomba Branch), nd, 1p

Photograph (2) (not labelled) of property with old shed and windmill

Photocopy of photograph picturing the Hermitage Group 1878,1p



Photocopy of photograph with Mrs Hume and children, Mr Rowe and Mr De Winton, nd, 1p

Photocopy of photographs (marked page 27), nd, 1p

Photocopy of photographs marked Elizabeth Fowler nee Hume and Marion Gregory nee Hume, nd, 1p

Photocopy of photographs marked 'Stanthorpe 1875', nd, 1p

3 Photographs of Hume graves, nd

Photocopy of a sketch entitled 'Surveyors camp, Goondiwindi: The Proposal', nd, 1p

Various photocopies of photographs regarding early settlement in Toowoomba area?, nd, 6p

Photocopy of photographs of Walter Hume as an officer in the P&O, and Katie Hume and Alice Fowler in the Clifton Villa days, nd, 1p

Photocopy of photograph entitled 'The Residency, Drayton, Toowoomba Queensland – a contemporary photograph', nd, 1p

Photocopy of drawing from Katie Hume's letters entitled Mrs H's servant "No she ain't at home she be gone a visiting at Westbrook", nd, 1p

Photocopy of two photographs, one photograph entitled 'Group, The Mount, 29th November 1884', 1p

Photocopy of Mr. Gordon Roberts' cottage, Toowoomba, nd, 1p

Folder 9 - Washington Hume

Diagrams entitled 'Bush darning', nd, 1p

Photocopy of handwritten letter to Alice from Washington Hume, 6 Aug 1868, 2p

Folder 10

Photocopy of newspaper article entitled 'How Katie Went to Sea', *Sunday Telegraph* (London), 6 Jun 1976, 1p

Paper entitled 'The career of Walter Cunningham Hume in the Lands Department of the colony of Queensland, from the official records', nd, 1p

Paper entitled 'Report on the Queensland Tin Field, 1874', 1p

Photocopied booklet entitled 'Report on the Queensland Tin Field, 1874', 31p

Photocopied section of the 1884 Queensland Legislative Assembly Proceedings entitled 'Report on the state of settlement in the district of Darling Downs', 27 Jun 1881, 4p

Enlarged photocopied map of the Queensland Tin field, 1874, 1p

Photocopied map of Darling Downs, 1864 (shows the proposed railway line), 1p

Enlarged photocopied map of the Darling Downs District, 1p

Enlarged photocopied map of the Colony of Queensland, 1890, 1p

Photocopied map of the Darling Downs District, 1p

Last updated: 12/06/2013

Fryer card Reference FolG2770.H5 1878, Hayes collection, Hiscocks (F.E.) & Co, 1p



Folder 11

Papers entitled 'Some Reference Books For History Students', 1970, 3p (there are handwritten notes on the back of these)

Handwritten notes, 2p

Photocopied article from *Cosmos* Magazine entitled 'Mr J.D.Hennessey and his new story 'The Dis-honourable", 29 Jun 1885, 1p

Fryer Manuscript Card entitled 'Australian Literature – History and Criticism'

Photocopied article entitled 'The Queenslander', 06 Jul 1895, 1p

Photocopied article entitled 'The Booklover', from *Life Magazine*, 1 May 1913, 3p

Photocopied article entitled 'The Booklover', from *Life Magazine*, 1 Nov 1913, 1p (with 1 p of handwritten notes)

Mitchell Library (NSW) photocopy request form, 24 Feb 1970, 1p

The Council of the Library of New South Wales, photocopy receipt form, 24 Jul 1970, 1p

Photocopy of Year Book for 1897, Sydney Parcel Delivery Company, Whitehead's Express, 10p

Handwritten notes, 3p (Notes written on library borrowing card)

Reference form for periodicals (The Times – differing years), 4 cards

Photocopied book review from Hennessy, J.D. 'An Australian Bush Track', 1p (has one page of handwritten notes attached)

Photocopied article entitled 'Hodder and Stoughton, London', 1913, 1p (has attached green memo slip)

Photocopied article entitled 'Hodder and Stoughton, London', 1920, 1p

Handwritten notes, 1p

Typed page entitled 'Bulletin: Red page: July 20, 1895', 2p (has attached red faded page dated 14 Aug 1913)

Handwritten notes, 1p

Handwritten notes, 1p

Folder 12

Photocopied article entitled 'Commentary', 1p (has attached envelope)

Book proof for Nancy Bonnin's introduction to John David Hennessey's *The Dis-honourable*, 1972, 27p

Corrected book proof for Nancy Bonnin's introduction to *The Dis-honourable*, 18p

Fryer manuscript card, PR8235 I57 A64 1947, Mary Finnin

Handwritten notes, 2p



Typewritten pages entitled 'Preface to this edition', 2p Handwritten notes, 4p (regarding Hennessey)
Page 12 from Hennessey book proof notes, 1p Handwritten notes, 3p

Box 2

Folder 1

Historical Notes: Journal of the Quirindi and District Historical Society, Vol.11, No 5, 1974 Goodwin.K., Copeland, J.M. & Latham, T, A History of Quirindi: 1877-1977

Photocopied article entitled 'Maitland Mercury' dated 1 Sep 1863 (faded – unreadable), 3p Pamphlet from Newcastle Public Library, New South Wales, Local History Department, 1977

Handwritten notes, 2p

Photocopied pages from reference guide entitled 'History continued', nd, 3p

Handwritten notes on University of Queensland letterhead, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Nancy Gray, 11 May 1978, 1p

Handwritten draft of letter to Mr & Mrs Gray from Nancy Bonnin, nd, 2p

Photocopied article entitled 'Discover Murrurundi', 1p

Typed notes entitled 'Notes for Students', 11p

Folder 2

Letter addressed to Nancy Bonnin from Mrs R D Tucker, Richmond River Historical Society, 17 Nov 1971, containing a typed extract from *The Weekly Advocate* of 5th May 1877

Extract from *The Courier Mail* 6 Feb 1893, entitled 'The Floods of 1893: Destruction of Indooroopilly Bridge', 1p

Photocopied pages (6-7) entitled 'The Lush 1880's', 1p (source unknown)

Photocopy of book cover entitled 'The Land Boomers' by Michael Cannon, 1p

Newspaper clipping from *The Courier Mail*, 19 Apr 1972, p38

Typed extract from *The Times*, London, 4 Aug 1896 (review of *The Dis-honourable*)

Photocopied article from *The Queenslander*, 6 Jul 1895, 1p

Handwritten notes, 2p

Last updated: 12/06/2013

Obituary of Rev. David Hennessey from The Victorian Independent, 1 Oct 1935, 1p

Births deaths and marriages search receipt on G Hennessy, 2 Dec 1970, 1p (with attached card with handwritten notes)

Handwritten research notes, 14p

Handwritten research notes, 3p



Handwritten research notes, subject – Nick Bannenberg? Dated – 28 May 1875, 4 Jun 1875, 30 Mar 1877, and 6 Apr 1877

Newspaper clipping from *The Australian*, 30 May 1971, 1 p (on reprints of early Australian authors)

Photocopied pages from Life of the honourable William Brookes, by Lilley, W.O., page 132-135

Photocopied articles from ?, regarding Methodist churches in Queensland, (has attached typed notes on one page), 7p

Photocopied pages from *The Intercolonial Christian Messenger*, V.1, 1886, (2 copies of pg 756) (has attached Library of NSW request form)

Handwritten research notes entitled 'Lilley, W.O.', 2p

Aerogramme addressed to Nancy Bonnin from Mrs G. McGeath, 19 Aug 1970

Airmail letter from F.D.O. Fielding (UQ Librarian) to Nancy Bonnin, 17 Aug 1970, 3p (UQ letterhead)

Research notes, 6p

Fryer Manuscript cards, 'Wallace-Crabbe, Chris' (has attached research cards)

Mitchell Library request forms for Nancy Bonnin, 25 Feb 1970, 3p

Research notes, 2p

Mitchell Library request forms for Nancy Bonnin, 24 Feb 1970, 3p

Research notes, 6p (cards and memo slips)

Folder 3: Dictionary References & Official Documents

Letter (in German) to Nancy Bonnin from U. Kruper (UniversitatsBibliothek Munster), 1p (with attached card)

Research notes entitled 'To be checked in London', 2p

Pamphlet from 'The Miriam Lutcher Stark Library, The University of Texas'

Research notes, 8p

Last updated: 12/06/2013

Christmas card addressed to Nancy Bonnin and the Fryer Library from Therese Delanty (Library of NSW), 17 Dec 1973

Photocopy of deaths in the district of Dromana, Victoria (photocopied on 30 Sep 1970 – copy is faded), 1p

Photocopied birth certificate from the Sub-district of Strand Westminster, in the County of Middlesex for the 16 Dec 1847 birth of John David Hennessey, 1p (Photocopied on the 23 Nov 1970)

Photocopy of deaths registered in the district of Ballin and the Tweed, at Ballina, NSW for John Ernest Hennessey, copied on the 12 Oct 1971, 1p

Photocopy of birth certificate for John Ernest Hennessey, copied 13 Nov 1971, 1p

Photocopy of marriage register for John David Hennessey and Harriet Butcher, copied 22 Oct 1971, 1p



Certified copy of a birth certificate from the Sub-district of Strand Westminster, in the County of Middlesex for the 16 Dec 1847 birth of John David Hennessey, 1p (issued on 23 Nov 1970)

Copy of deaths in the district of Dromana, Victoria (issued on 30 Sep 1970), 1p (4 faded photocopies attached)

Photocopy of 'Fred's John's Annual', 1p (regarding Rev. David Hennessy)

Folder 4

Typed pages entitled 'Review for *Quill*', 3p (review of John Steele's *The Explorers of the Moreton Bay District*, 1770-1830 (1972))

Letter from Nancy Bonnin to Frank Thompson (UQP), 1 May 1973, 1p (2 copies)

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Frank Thompson (UQP), 30 Apr 1973, 1p

Letter to Frank Thompson (UQP) from Nancy Bonnin, 17 Apr 1973, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from?, 31 Oct 1972, 1p (has attached research notes)

Letter to Frank Thompson (UQP) from Nancy Bonnin, 5 Feb 1973, 1p (also a draft of this letter, 1 p)

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Frank W Thompson (Manager UQP), 22 Jan 1973, 1p

Handwritten notes, 3p

Photograph labelled Cec and Jean (nee Hennessey) Bennetts and Nancy Bonnin, 1971

Christmas card from Cec and Jean (nee Hennessey) Bennetts, 12 Dec 1974

Handwritten research notes, 8p

Introduction to Hennessey's novel *The Dis-honourable*, 22p (various proof copies)

John David Hennessey – Chronology, 2p

Photocopied page from *The Australian Women's Weekly*, 26 Sep 1973, (regarding the sale of 19th century rare books concerning Australia's pioneer days and the purchase by the Fryer Library of James Bonwick's *Early Days of Melbourne*), 1p

Letter to Mr F.W.Thompson (UQP) from Fryer Librarian (Nancy Bonnin), 20 Jul 1972, 2p (2 copies)

Typed paper regarding John David Hennessey, 20p

Photograph of David Hennessey (also has negative)

Photocopy of John David Hennessey's signature on his 1912 Hodder & Stoughton contract, 3 Sep 1912

Folder 5

Last updated: 12/06/2013

Photocopied pages from *Reminiscences of Life in Brisbane, and Reflections and Sayings,* written by W. Osborne Lilley, 3p (photocopy faded)

Photocopied pages from *Pugh's Almanac and Queensland Directory for 1894*, 6p (contains Review of the Year segment)

Photocopied book covers for *An Australian Bush Track* by J.D.Hennessey, 4p (2 copies) (taken from Stanford Library copy with author's inscription)



Photocopied page from The Courier-Mail, 6 Feb 1893, entitled The Floods at Brisbane, 1p

Photocopied pages, from Queensland and its Writers by C.H.Hadgraft, 2p

Mitchell Library request card for *The Australian Field*, Vol.1, 1894, Vol.2, 1895, has attached handwritten notes, 24 Feb 1970

Various photocopied pages with newspaper clippings regarding David Hennessey (has attached Library request card), 5p

Various photocopied pages (poor condition) from the *Queensland Times*, 11 Feb?

Short poem from unidentified book, 1 p

Folder 6

Survey map of County of Stanley, in the parish of Bulimba, (A3 sized) 1p John David Hennessey Chronology, 3p, (multiple copies)

Folder 7

Page 17 from The Courier Mail October 16, 1976

25/11/75, Letter from Patricia Reynolds (La Trobe Librarian) to Nancy Bonnin, 1p

Paper entitled 'The Australian Bushranger: Cultural Catalyst', 8p

Prints of Sketched images regarding bushrangers, for Hennessey's 'The Outlaw', 6 plates

Photocopied photographs for 'When the Kelly's were out (1923)' and 'Robbery Under Arms' (1957), 6p

Photocopied newspaper article entitled '*The body in the flood*' regarding J.D.Hennessey's republished book which contains an introduction by Nancy Bonnin, 1p (no source or date)

Typed introduction/review by Nancy Bonnin for Hennessey's book *The Outlaw*. 3p

Nancy Bonnin, 'The Australian Bushranger: Cultural Catalyst', 8p

Photocopied front page and index page of David Hennessey's *The Outlaw*, 4p

Reproduced still from the film A Romance of the Burke and Wills Expedition 1860 (1918), 1p

Handwritten notes, 3p

Rough drafts and handwritten notes for Nancy Bonnin's paper *The Australian Bushranger: Cultural Catalyst*, 4p

Handwritten notes, 5p

Magazine extract (source unknown) entitled *The Australian Heritage* written by Michael Cannon, regarding bushrangers and early history of Australia, 5p

Sketch of bushrangers, for Hennessey's 'The Outlaw', entitled 'Outlaws in Camp' (has attached negatives)



Reproduced stills from the following films:

- On Our Selection (1920)
- The Squatters Daughter (1933)
- Ned Kelly (1970)
- The Squatters Daughter (1933)
- Robbery Under Arms (1957)
- The Squatters Daughter (1933)

Notes made by Nancy Bonnin on Palmer Papers held at the National Library regarding the film *When the Kelly's Rode* that was made in Australia but not shown due to a police ban, 1 p

Research notes, 8p

Song lyrics from Companion to off the shelf: People and Life, 1p

Research notes, 3p

Photocopied pages from The Dictionary of Australian Bushrangers, written by Roy Mendham, 3p

Receipt from National Film collection for *Robbery Under Arms* (1957), *When the Kelly's Rode* (1934), *True Story of the Kelly Gang* (1906). Note from Rosemary Woods to Nancy Bonnin regarding the films and a confirmation of booking receipt for these films, 3p

Research notes, 10p

Notice from the Department of History (UQ), Denis Murphy, stating that three Australian history films will be shown: When the Kelly's Rode (1934), Robbery Under Arms (1957), When the Kelly's were out, 1p

Research notes, 2p

Photocopied pages containing a summary of the career of Sir Charles Augustus Fitzroy (1796-1858), Governor of New South Wales, 2p

Research notes, 3p

Photocopied pages from Morris Miller and Macartney, *Australian Literature: A Bibliography to 1938*, 5p

John David Hennessey – Chronology, 2p

Typed article entitled 'Life of John David Hennessey', 11p

Typed article entitled 'Preface to this Edition' (on David Hennessey's The Dis-Honourable), 6p

The Sun Herald, 2 Mar 1975, page 77-78 (contains 'Novels of the Week' column mentioning Nancy Bonnin's edition of Hennessey's *The Dis-Honourable*)

Photocopied pages of poetry (source unknown), 4p



Folder 8

Letter to Vanessa Kirkpatrick (Fisher Library, NSW) from Nancy Bonnin, 2 Jul 2002, 1p (regarding the copyright on Hennessey's works)

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Vanessa Kirkpatrick (Fisher Library, NSW), 17 May 2002, 1p (regarding the publishing of Hennessey's works on the University of Sydney's Australian Literary and Historical Texts website)

Letter to Kate McLoughlin (National Film Archive) from Nancy Bonnin, 4 Nov 1980, 1p (2 copies)

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Kate McLoughlin (National Film Archive), 27 Oct 1980, 1p

Handwritten extract from *The Argus*, Melbourne, 10 Jan 1918 entitled 'Our Sunday Schools Moving Picture', 2p (attached to letter addressed to Mr Roy Edmondson (National Film Library, Canberra) from Nancy Bonnin, 10 Apr 1978, 1 p)

Special Notice: Access to the Archive, 23 Sep 1980, 1p (re: National Film Archives move to Canberra and service curtailments at that time)

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Marjorie Crichton (Secretary UQP), 21 Jul 1972, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Jean Bennetts, 13 Jul 1975, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Lucy M Young, 2 Nov 1976, 4p

List of names and birth and death dates, 1p

Torres News: Bulletin of Thursday Island & Torres Straits News, 24 Aug 1976, no 32, 16p

Thomson, Dr J P, Jubilee of Thursday Island, 1927, 10p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Jean Bennetts, 24 Oct 1971, 2p

Handwritten notes on Hennessey, J D The Dis-honourable contents page, 1p

No record result form from the State of Victoria, Office of the Government Statist, for the birth of George McIlraith Hennessey between 1900 and 1904, 3 Dec 1970, 1p

Handwritten notes, 1p

Last updated: 12/06/2013

Handwritten letter to Nancy Bonnin from George M Hennessey, 26 May 1972, 1p

Letter to Mrs Margaret Suttor from Nancy Bonnin, 31 Jan 1972, 1p

Handwritten draft of letter from Nancy Bonnin to Mr Hennessey, 30 Dec 1973, 1p

Handwritten draft of letter from Nancy Bonnin to Mr Hennessey, 28 Dec 1973, 1p

Photocopied handwritten letter from Nancy Bonnin to Mr Hennessey, 30 May 1972, 1p (UQ letterhead)

Photograph, Jean & Cec Bennetts and Nancy Bonnin, 1971, 1p

Letter to Mr Hennessey from Nancy Bonnin, 25 May 1972, 1p (handwritten note)

Letter to Mr G Mcl Hennessey from Nancy Bonnin, 4 May 1972, 1p (2 copies)

Letter to Mr George M Hennessey from Nancy Bonnin, 17 Apr 1972, 1p (2 copies)

Letter to The Editor of the Melbourne Age from Nancy Bonnin, 31 Jan 1972, 1p.

Letter to The Deputy Commissioner, Repatriation Department, Sydney, New South Wales from Nancy Bonnin, 17 Apr 1972, 1p (2 copies)



Letter to Nancy Bonnin from George M Hennessey, 28 Apr 1972, 1p (2 copies -- 1 photocopied copy and original)

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from R.G.Collins, 27 Apr 1972, 1p (Repatriation Department, South Australia letterhead)

Letter to Mr J M Ranken from Nancy Bonnin, 14 Nov 1971, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Una Hennessey, 12 Jan 1972, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Norma?, 9 Nov 1971, 2p (handwritten)

Handwritten research notes, 5p

Handwritten research notes, 2p (regarding Hennessey's)

Handwritten letter from Nancy Bonnin to Norma?, 11 Nov 1971, 1p

Typed letter to Norma from Nancy Bonnin, 6 Nov 1971, 1p

Handwritten letter to Mrs Bennetts from Nancy Bonnin, 30 Oct 1971, 2p

Handwritten letter to Mrs Bennetts from Nancy Bonnin, 21 Oct 1971, 1p

Typed letter to Mrs Nancy Bonnin from Jean Bennetts, 7 Oct 1971, 1p

Handwritten letter to Mrs Hennessey from Nancy Bonnin, 12 Oct 1971, 3p

Handwritten letter to Nancy Bonnin from Una Hennessey, 3p

Handwritten letter to Mrs Jean Bennetts from Nancy Bonnin, 5 Oct 1971, 2p

Handwritten letter to Mr J O Hennessey from Nancy Bonnin, 5 Oct 1971, 1p

Typed letter from Nancy Bonnin to Messrs. Wisewould Duncan Dunn & Bruce, 4 Oct 1971, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Wisewould Duncan Dunn & Bruce solicitors, 27 Sep 1971, 1p

Letter to Mr T G Matthews (Legal Officer, UQ) from Assistant to the Solicitor to the University, 9 Sep 1971, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Alan Fenton, 22 Sep 1971, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from R H Dunn, 24 Sep 1971, 1p

Research note, 1p (regarding Hennessey)

Letter to Mrs V Hennessey from Nancy Bonnin, 25 Sep 1971, 1p

Letter to Dr Lockley from Nancy Bonnin (handwritten), 18 Oct 1971, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from G L Lockley, 17 Sep 1971, 2p (attached extract from *The Victorian Independent*, 1 Oct 1935, 1p)

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from J B Watts (Victorian Manager, Hodder and Stoughton Limited), 16 Sep 1971, 1p

Letter to Mr A J Fenton from Nancy Bonnin, 18 Sep 1971, 1p

Letter to Mr Dunn from Nancy Bonnin, 18 Sep 1971, 1p

Letter to Mr T G Matthews (Legal Officer, UQ) from Nancy Bonnin, 18 Sep 1971, 1p (attached receipt from University of Melbourne)

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from T G Matthews (Legal Officer, UQ), 13 Sep 1971, 1p

Letter to Mr T Matthews from Nancy Bonnin, 2 Sep 1971, 1p (2 copies)



Letter to Nancy Bonnin from T G Matthews, 23 Aug 1971,1p (with attached letter from T P Bruce, Solicitor to the University of Melbourne, to T G Matthews, 19 Aug 1971, 1p)

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from T.G Matthews (Legal Officer, UQ), 16 Aug 1971, 1p

Letter to T G Matthews (Legal Officer, UQ) from Nancy Bonnin, 10 Aug 1971, 1p

Letter to Rev Maurice Nixon to Nancy Bonnin, 18 Sep 1971, 1p

Letter to Rev Dr G L Lockley from Nancy Bonnin, 12 Sep 1971, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Rev Maurice Nixon, 6 Aug 1971, 1p

Letter to Rev Maurice Nixon from Nancy Bonnin, 25 Jul 1971, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from N Anderson (Secretary, Congregational Union of Victoria), 12 Aug 1971, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Frank W Thompson (Manager, UQP), 18 Jun 1971, 1p

Letter to Frank W Thompson (Manager, UQP) from Nancy Bonnin, 10 Jun 1971, 2p (initial proposal for republication of Hennessey's *The Dis-Honourable*)

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Rev Maurice Nixon, 16 Mar 1970, 1p (attached envelope addressed to Nancy Bonnin)

Letter to Norman Anderson (Secretary, Congregational Union of Victoria) from Nancy Bonnin, 25 Jul 1971, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Norman Anderson (Secretary, Congregational Union of Victoria), 11 Jan 1971, 2p

Draft of letter to F.W.Thompson (Manager, UQP) from Nancy Bonnin, 2 Jun 1971, 2p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from R J Sare (Director, Hodder and Stoughton (Australia)), 29 Jul 1971, 2p

Letter to The Manager, Hodder and Stoughton (Melbourne) from Nancy Bonnin, 12 Sep 1971, 1p

Letter to J. Sare (Hodder & Stoughton, Sydney) from Nancy Bonnin, 9 Jul 1971, 1p

Letter to R A Croke (Secretary, Nepean Historical Society) from Nancy Bonnin, 9 Jun 1971, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from R.A. Croke (Secretary, Nepean Historical Society), 15 Jun 1971, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from R.A. Croke (Secretary, Nepean Historical Society), 27 May 1971, 1p Research notes, 2p

Letter to D Corkhill (Mornington Peninsular Historical Society) from Nancy Bonnin, 10 May 1971, 1p (2 copies)

Research notes, 2p (regarding Hennessey chronology)

Last updated: 12/06/2013

Letter to Patricia Reynolds (Latrobe Librarian) from Nancy Bonnin, 2p

Letter to Mr G M Hennessey from Nancy Bonnin, 19 Oct 1970, 1p

Letter to The Registrar General, General Register Office, London from Nancy Bonnin, 20 Oct 1970, 1p (attached letter from registrar regarding request, 20 Nov 1969)

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from W R F Bolton, 6 Oct 1970, 2p (also has attached letter to Mr Bolton from Nancy Bonnin, in Munster, West Germany, 27 Sept 1970, 1p)

Letter to Rev S C Thexton (Richmond College, Surrey) from Nancy Bonnin, 27 Sept 1970, 1p



Letter from Rev S C Thexton (Richmond College, Surrey) to Nancy Bonnin, 21 Sept 1970, 1p

Letter to Rev S C Thexton (Richmond College, Surrey) from Nancy Bonnin, 16 Sept 1970, 1p

Letter to Rev Christopher Bacon from Nancy Bonnin, 3 Oct 1970, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Rev Christopher Bacon, 24 Sept 1970, 1p (attached envelope)

Letter to Rev Christopher Bacon from Nancy Bonnin, 21 Sept 1970, 1p

Letter to Lord Vernon from Nancy Bonnin, 3 Oct 1970, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Lord Vernon, 24 Sept 1970, 1p

Letter to Lord Vernon from Nancy Bonnin, 21 Sept 1970, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Rev S C Thexton, 28 Aug 1970, 1p

Rough draft handwritten letters from Nancy Bonnin to various people, 8 Mar 1970, 3p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from H L White (Librarian, National Library of Australia), 2 Dec 1969, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Suzanne Mourot (Associate Mitchell Librarian), 27 Nov 1969, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from J Macallister (Reference Librarian, Mitchell Library), 11 Nov 1969, 1p

Letter to The Reference Librarian, Mitchell Library from Nancy Bonnin, 5 Nov 1969, 1p

Letter to Mr H L White (National Library of Australia) from Nancy Bonnin, 5 Nov 1969, 1p

Letter to The Registrar-General, General Register Office, Somerset House, London from Nancy Bonnin, 6 Nov 1969, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Patricia Reynolds (La Trobe Librarian), 31 Oct 1969, 1p

Letter to The Librarian, La Trobe Library, from Nancy Bonnin, 24 Oct 1969, 1p

Letter to The Managing Director, Hodder and Stoughton, London, from Nancy Bonnin, 24 Oct 1969, 1p

Methodist Church of Australasia Queensland, Historical Records Committee, Rev John David Hennessey (career chart), 21 Mar 1968, 1p

Letter from W N Morton to C H Hadgraft, 21 Mar 1968, 1p (attached Methodist Church of Australasia Queensland, Historical Records Committee, Rev John David Hennessey (career chart), 1p)

Box 3

Folder 1

Letter to Mr Hennessey from Nancy Bonnin (returned to Nancy Bonnin – marked addressee deceased), 18 Feb 1975, 1p

Letter to Mr Hennessey from Nancy Bonnin (returned to Nancy Bonnin – marked addressee deceased), 16 Dec 1974, 1p

Extract from *The Week* Newspaper, 3 Feb 1911, regarding the death of Mr E J Hennessey (brother of John David Hennessey), from Mrs L Young (nee Lucy Hennessey), 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Margaret Suttor, 24 Jan 1972, 3p (regarding her grandfather John David Hennessey)

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from G W Hennessey, 15 Dec 1973, 1p



Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Barbara Plunkett (Quirindi and District Historical Society), 25 Apr 1978, 1p

Letter from Mr Nolan from Nancy Bonnin, 21 Apr 1978, 1p

Letter to The Executive Member, Cultural Grants Advisory Council, Division of Cultural Activities, Premier's Department, from Nancy Bonnin, 26 Feb 1978, 1p

The Australian Society of Authors, Chairman's letter, November 1977, 2p

Letter from Elizabeth Douglas (Hutchinson Group) to Nancy Bonnin, 16 Dec 1977, 1p

Letter from Elizabeth Douglas (Hutchinson Group) to Nancy Bonnin, 7 Dec 1977, 1p

Letter from Margaret D Hamilton (Hodder & Stoughton, Australia) to Nancy Bonnin, 16 Feb 1977, 1p

Letter from Craig Munro (Editor, UQP) to Nancy Bonnin, 23 Dec 1976, 1p

Letter from Nancy Bonnin to Frank Thompson (Manager, UQP), 14 Sep 1976, 1p

Letter from Nancy Bonnin to The Managing Editor, Hutchinson Group, 1 Dec 1977, 1p

Photocopied article of Post and Telegraph Department, Meteorological Branch, Brisbane, April 1888, addressed 'Dear Sir' from Clement L Wragge, F.R.G.S., F.R. Met Soc, 1p

Letter to The Executive Member, Cultural Grants Advisory Council, Division of Cultural Activities, Premiers Department, from Nancy Bonnin, 26 Feb 1978, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from E R Vellacott (Chief Film Librarian, National Library of Australia), 3 Apr 1975, 1p

Letter to Ms Rosemary Woods (National Film Collection, National Library, Canberra) from Nancy Bonnin (handwritten), 17 Mar 1975, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Rosemary Woods, 21 Feb 1975, 1p (photocopy) (attached National Film Collection receipts, 2p)

Letter to Dr Duncan Waterson (Department of History, Monash University) from Nancy Bonnin, 11 Feb 1975, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Duncan Waterson (Department of History, Monash University), 4 Feb 1975, 1p

Letter from Australian Post Office to Nancy Bonnin, 29 May 1975, 1p (regarding an enquiry into connections of G Hennessey)

Letter to Mr Frank Thompson (Manager, UQP) from Nancy Bonnin, 2 Jan 1974, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Rosemary Woods (Film Archive, National Library of Australia), 13 Jan 1975, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Edith Graham, 15 Jul 1975, 2p (handwritten)

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from L E Chapman, 24 Dec 1975, 1p

Newspaper cuttings relating to the reprint of *The Dis-honourable* (7 attachments)

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Cec & Jean Bennetts, 9 Mar 1975, 1p

Christmas card from The University of Queensland Library and Nancy Bonnin and Fryer Library to unknown (photographs from the Hayes collection), 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Margaret Suttor, 3 Mar 1975, 2p

Last updated: 12/06/2013



Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Una Hennessey, 20 Feb 1975, 1p

Typed copy of letter from George Hennessey responding to Nancy Bonnin inquiry regarding Hennessey family history, nd, 2p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from George Hennessey responding to her inquiry regarding Hennessey family history, 1 Oct 1974, 3p

Letter to Mr Hennessey from Nancy Bonnin, 18 Feb 1975, 1p

Letter to Mr Hennessey from Nancy Bonnin, 5 Feb 1973, 2p

Telegram to Nancy Bonnin from George Hennessey, 4 Jan 1974, 1p

Letter to Messrs Berkelouw (Sydney bookdealers) from Nancy Bonnin, 25 Jan 1974, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from George Hennessey, 9 May 1972, 3p

Letter to Duncan Waterson from Nancy Bonnin, 16 Dec 1974, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Duncan Waterson, 2 Dec 1974, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Una Hennessey, 15 Sep 1974, 1p

Letter to Mr Hennessey from Nancy Bonnin, 20 Oct 1974, 1p

Letter to Mr E A Vellacott (Chief Film Librarian, National Film Collection) from Nancy Bonnin, 13 Dec 1974, 1p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from E R Vellacott (Chief Film Librarian, National Film Collection), 29 Nov 1974, 1p

Letter from Nancy Bonnin to The Curator, Film Division, National Library of Australia, 11 Nov 1974, 1 p

Letter to Nancy Bonnin from Frank W Thompson (Manager, UQP), 30 Nov 1973, 1p

Letter to Frank Thompson (Manager, UQP) from Nancy Bonnin, 13 Nov 1973, 1p

Folder 2

Scrapbook of newspaper cuttings relating to Hennessey family